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It gives me great pleasure to share with you the first 

newsletter we’ve published since I became CEO of Selwyn 

Chihong Mining Ltd. last year. I have more than 30 years’ 

mining experience, having planned, constructed and 

operated mines for Australian, Canadian and Chinese 

companies. I first learned of the Selwyn Project when I was 

retired and living happily in Victoria. When I heard about the 

significant amount of resources, the high development and 

operating costs and that there was no existing infrastructure 

to service the site, I couldn’t resist the challenge to get 

involved in such a complex project!

Building strong relationships

In my experience, the most critical factor to the success of 

the Selwyn Project is the development of strong enduring 

partnerships. We are working with First Nations, residents 

of local communities, businesses and governments to 

develop relationships built on trust. Our partners must have 

confidence we will take care of our employees and the 

environment. To that end, we are developing the Selwyn 

Project to the highest international standards of employee 

health and safety and environmental protection. We are also 

working to ensure that local businesses and communities 

benefit from the development and operation of the Project. 

Working with a team of experts

Northerners, local communities, partners, investors and 

shareholders must also have confidence in our ability to 

develop the Selwyn Project successfully. Our team of highly 

skilled and experienced professionals share my values and 

my vision and we are supported by internationally renowned 

organizations such as Hatch, SRK, and KCB, who have 

extensive experience developing mines all over the world. 

Together, we will deliver a sustainable project built on the 

following commitments:

•	� Maintaining and practising the highest international 

standards for safety and environment protection 

•	� Doing things right, from the very beginning

•	� Being fair and transparent with all stakeholders, in hiring, 

purchasing, and maximizing local business opportunities

•	� Having a zero tolerance policy for drugs, alcohol and 

discrimination

Keeping you informed

We have a lot of work to do over the coming years and 

we want to keep you informed about our progress. This 

newsletter will be published on a regular basis and you 

can find out more about the project on the Selwyn Chihong 

website at www.selwynchihong.com. We want to hear from 

you because your opinions are important and will help 

us develop a better project. If you have any comments or 

suggestions, please let us know. In the communities, you 

can visit or contact our Community Liaison Officers, Sandra 

Bob (Ross River) and Rose Schwarz, (Watson Lake) – their 

contact information is on page 4 of this newsletter.  

You can also e-mail info@chihongmining.com  

or phone 604.620.6188.   

Enjoy reading!
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APRIL: VISITS TO ROSS RIVER AND WATSON LAKE

Richard and other members of the Selwyn Chihong team:

•	 Met with Chiefs and Councils

•	 Attended Community meetings 

•	 Participated in local job fairs

JUNE: STUDENTS LEARN ABOUT LIFE IN AN 

EXPLORATION CAMP 

Twenty-two Grade 10 students and their teachers from 

schools in Ross River and Watson Lake came to site to 

learn about working in the mining industry. 

The goal of the day was to share information about different 

jobs in mining and exploration. We also talked about the 

education and experience people need for these jobs. 

AUGUST: TWO GROUPS OF ELDERS COME FOR A VISIT 

We welcomed two groups of Elders from the Ross River 

Dena Council and Liard First Nation to the Selwyn Project 

in August. The weather was good, so we took helicopter 

tours and camp tours. 

We flew the Elders around the Selwyn Project property,  

visited our Anniv drill site and toured the facilities in Don 

Camp, including:

•	 the offices and medic and ambulance facilities 

•	� the recreation room, the ‘dry’ (wash, shower and 

laundry) and the sleeping quarters

•	� the kitchen and dining facilities, where we shared a 

meal together

•	� the core shacks, where we saw how the drill core 

arrives at camp, by truck and helicopter, and how we 

log, mark and photograph the core 

The Elders were interested to hear about what Selwyn 

Chihong is doing to protect water and wildlife at the 

proposed Project. They also gave us lots of good 

feedback. One of the highlights of the trip was when the 

Elders had the chance to meet up with some of the Kaska 

young people working at site.

In the Community

For more information about the Project, see our Fact Sheet at www.selwynchihong.com/resource_centre2



$
More than $170M spent to date to 

develop the proposed Selwyn Project. 

2013 SPENDING IN YUKON

$890,000

BUY LOCAL. HIRE LOCAL. TRAIN LOCAL. 

In Q1, 2014, 30% of the Selwyn Project 

workforce came from Yukon.

We are developing a training  

strategy to help local residents  

develop the skills they need for jobs 

in the mining industry. We estimate 

the proposed mine could create  

1,500 jobs during construction and 

750 jobs during operations.

70% OF YUKON WORKFORCE  
FROM ABORIGINAL  

COMMUNITIES

1,500

750
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Sandra Bob and Rose Schwarze are Selwyn Chihong’s 

Community Liaison Officers (CLOs), our local 

representatives in Ross River and Watson Lake.  

If you have any comments or questions about the Project, 

Sandra and Rose are the people to talk to! They will listen, 

find the answers to your questions, and pass on your 

concerns to other members of the Selwyn Team. 

Sandra and Rose can tell you about upcoming community 

activities and events. They can tell you about Selwyn jobs 

and contracting opportunities.  

Sandra in Ross River loves to talk to people! On a typical 

work day, she spends her time reviewing resumes and 

answering calls about job openings in Selwyn camps. 

Sometimes, Sandra helps out by picking up community 

members who are going to or coming back from the 

project site. She also helps to coordinate community 

events and activities.

Rose usually starts her day with a cup of black coffee, 

answering calls, and reviewing resumes for camp jobs.  

Rose does not have an office at the moment, so for now, 

you can reach Rose on her cell phone. You might also find 

her in the local coffee shop getting that morning coffee or 

helping out at community events and activities.  

Meet Sandra and Rose,
our Community Liaison Officers
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If you live in Ross River, drop 

by and chat with Sandra: 

Community Office hours 

8:30AM to 5:00 PM, 

Monday to Friday,

Phone: 867.336.0437

www.selwynchihong.com 

If you live in in Watson 

Lake, call Rose:  

Office hours  

8:30AM to 5:00 PM, 

Monday to Friday,

Phone: 867.336.0342



About the  
Selwyn Project
The Selwyn Project is a proposed zinc-lead mine, 

located at Howard’s Pass in eastern Yukon, 165 

kilometres east of Ross River and 280 km north 

of Watson Lake, straddling the border with the 

Northwest Territories. The project is one of the largest 

undeveloped zinc-lead deposits in the world. 

The Selwyn Project is in the advanced exploration 

phase. This means Selwyn Chihong, with its team of 

experts and consultants, is conducting the technical 

and environmental research and studies required to 

design the proposed mine and begin preparing to 

apply for the project to enter the environmental and 

socio-economic assessment process. 

The Selwyn Project is owned and operated by Selwyn 

Chihong Mining Ltd., (Selwyn Chihong), the Canadian 

subsidiary of Yunnan Chihong Zinc & Germanium Co., Ltd.
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Contact Us
To learn more about the  
proposed Selwyn Project, visit  
www.selwynchihong.com.  
You can also call 604.620.6188  
or email info@chihongmining.com.

Got a question about the Project? 
Send your questions to  
info@chihongmining.com or use 
the Contact Form on our website.

Ross River Community Office 
Kulan Street, Ross River, YT Y0B 1S0

Sandra Bob – CLO, Ross River 

clo.rossriver@chihongmining.com 

Tel: 867.336.0437

Rose Schwarze – CLO, Watson Lake  

clo.watsonlake@chihongmining.com 

Tel: 867.336.0342

All summer, we were working on a new website for the 

proposed Selwyn Project. The site will be one of the 

important ways we share information about the project 

and our approach to mineral development in Canada’s 

North. Learn more about: 

•	� Who we are and how we work

•	� The ways we are working to protect the environment 

and respect the people and places where we operate

•	� How we are building relationships and finding ways for 

local communities to benefit from what we do

•	� The technical and environmental research we’ve been 

doing to help us design the proposed mine 

•	� Where we are today on the Project’s development 

timeline

Visit www.selwynchihong.com and let us know 
what you think!

Our new website launched in October!
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